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April 24, 2009

Ann Arbor Planning Commission

To Whom it may concern,

I am writing with respect to the City Place MOR site plan submission in order to formally address some questions/issues raised during the Planning Commission discussion at their regular meeting on April 21st.

There is no section of the city code which limits the size of dormers. A common definition of “dormer” is as follows:

A dormer is a structural element of a building that protrudes from the plane of a sloping roof surface. Dormers are used to create usable space in the uppermost level of a building by adding headroom and usually also by enabling the addition of windows. Dormers can be further categorized as gable, shed, gambrel, barrel, arched etc. based on the roof form of the dormer.
Each dwelling unit in the buildings will have 6 bedrooms organized around a central living, eating and kitchen space. The kitchen will be a full sized kitchen including a full sized refrigerator, stove, oven, microwave, dishwasher, sink, garbage disposal and the attendant cabinetry with counters. Each unit will also have there own mechanical rooms with individual HVAC units and water heaters as well as laundry facilities. There are no kitchen/cooking facilities included in the bedrooms although some of the larger bedrooms will have enough floor space that would permit a resident to have a mini-frige in their bedroom should they so desire (this is not uncommon in modern apartments). There will be between 3 and 6 bathrooms per dwelling unit which may be private or shared or a combination thereof.

If there are any other questions not currently addressed please let me know.

Sincerely,

J Bradley Moore, AIA

